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Friday 20th October 2023 

It’s been another busy week at Halwin and I can’t believe I’m finishing my first 
term here already! I had fun teaching Kingfishers this week as well as Owls and 
enjoyed talking to families during our first reading café of the year. The next 
reading café will be on 14th November—do come along for a chat, refreshments 
and to choose books to borrow from our lovely book boxes! 

Thank you to all the parents who joined us for a Harvest themed celebration as-
sembly this afternoon and for your generous tinned food donations. Mrs Blewitt 
will kindly be delivering them to the Helston Food bank.  

Next term we have arranged class trips for each class to support their learning 
and give them a memorable experience. 

The weather has now turned colder so please ensure your child has a warm wa-
terproof coat in school and any gloves/hats/scarves are named. 

Congratulations to the following children who have worked hard to reach the 
Maths Whizz Hall of Fame this week: 

Kingfishers: Penny, Amelia B, Sam, Nicholas Eli, Catori, Gabriel 

Owls: Lukas, Marley, Maddie, Rupert 

This week Robins have been learning about how people celebrated birthdays in 
the past, written beautiful poems and made biomes in boxes.  Owls have started 
their new writing unit based on George and the Dragon and have been creating 
suspense for a story opener and using adjectives to describe the dragon. As his-
torians, Kingfishers have been looking at the prevalence of illness and disease in 
Tudor times and the advances in medicine that managed to eradicate these.  
Wow! After all that hard work, you certainly deserved a week off! Have a lovely 
half term :-) 

Finally, don’t forgot to send in your trip letters. And if you are Year 6 parent en-
sure that you have applied for secondary school places before October 31st.  
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Next week’s lunch menu week 3 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 
Wrap-Around Care 

Booking Link attached. 

Attendance 

We aim for all our chil-
dren to have at least 

96% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
last week was 93%   

See below for the at-
tendance for each 

class last week. 

Robins: 100% 

Owls: 97% 

Kingfishers: 90% 

 

Congratulations  

Robins!           

 

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org


Halwin Heroes 
This year we will be celebrating our Star of the Week and CARE champions every week ! 
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Confidence  

 

Talia-Rose 

 

Aspiration 

 

Carter 

  

Resilience 

 

Poppy 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Ruben 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue— 107 

Red— 116 

Green— 131 

Yellow—112 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Faith 

  

Owls 
 

Paisley 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Jowan 
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Notices and Events 
 

Homework 

The partnership between home and school is very important to us. We recognize that children have spent 
a busy structured day at school and need time to relax and play. We are also mindful of children’s out-of-
school activities e.g. swimming, gymnastics, football etc. and we believe that homework activities should 
not cause conflict or resentment. Our homework approach has therefore been designed to focus on the 
benefits of reading with your child and developing a love of reading. Reading is our focus, and we ask 
that parents and carers prioritise and support this essential skill. You can help your child by becoming ac-
tively involved in their reading journey, listening to them read, talking about their book, giving them lots 
of encouragement and praise, and providing a quiet area and time to read together.  

Pupils in EYFS and KS1 who are part of the Read Write Inc (RWI) phonics programme will be given a phon-
ics book each week, matched to their ability, to read at home. Occasionally, pupils will also have specific 
sounds to practice at home. To ensure high quality reading we use a programme called Accelerated Read-
er from Year 2 onwards which supports children taking responsibility for their own reading progress 
through engaging reading quizzes.  

Alongside reading, we will provide your child with a copy of their weekly spellings for Owls and Kingfish-
ers. We allocate time in school to learn these spellings, but children would also benefit from practicing 
them at home.  

At Halwin School, we subscribe to two excellent maths learning platforms. Pupils from Y2 upwards will 
be provided with a log in to Maths Whizz (https://whizz.com), an online programme which adapts topics 
and questions to each child’s specific level in a fun game style approach. We recommend children com-
plete 3 ‘gems’ per week. As learning multiplication tables is crucial to children’s mathematics progress and 
Y4 pupils are required to complete a statutory multiplication check, children in Owls and Kingfishers will 
also be provided with a log in to Times Tables Rock Stars (https://ttrockstars.com) where they can prac-
tice their times tables in an engaging game to increase their fluency and recall. 

 

A breakdown of suggested homework is provided below: 

Robins: 10-15 minutes of reading a day, record in reading diary 

Owls & Kingfishers: 10-15 minutes of reading at least 5 times a week 

           3 blue gems per week on Maths Whizz 

            Times Tables Rockstars 15 minutes x2 a week 

            Spellings 

 

Additional information such as knowledge organisers for topics will be sent out throughout the year. 
Please check your emails regularly. You are valuable partners in your children’s education and we thank 
you for your continued support. 

https://whizz.com
https://ttrockstars.com
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Diary dates 

Monday 30th October Back to school - Autumn 2 starts  

Tuesday 31st October  Parents phonics workshop 

Wednesday 1st November  Robins class trip to Cornhill farm 

Friday 3rd November  FoH Halloween disco 

Wednesday 8th November  Owls class trip to Tehidy woods  

Tuesday 14th November  Reading café  

Monday 20th November Kingfishers class trip to Hall for 
Cornwall (Proms 2023) 

Thursday 30th November  Evening wreath making (FOH) 

Friday 8th December  Christmas fair (FOH) 

Wednesday 13th December  Christmas lunch  

Tuesday 19th December  End of term  














